
 

 
  
   
 

4 August 2023 
 
Georgie Purcell 
Chair 
Legislative Council Economy and Infrastructure Committee 
Parliament House 
Spring Street 
EAST MELBOURNE VIC 3002  
 
By email: eic.council@parliament.vic.gov.au 
 
Dear Mrs Purcell, 
 
RE: Inquiry into the Industrial Hemp Industry in Victoria 
 

The Victorian Farmers Federation (VFF) appreciates the opportunity to provide a submission to the 

Legislative Council Economy and Infrastructure Committee regarding the industrial hemp industry in 

Victoria. 

As the representative voice of Victorian farmers, the VFF acknowledges and appreciates the 

Parliament's intention to explore how the Victorian government could bolster the development and 

growth of the hemp industry across Victoria through the possible introduction of an industrial hemp act. 

The Victorian industrial hemp industry encounters multiple challenges that hinder its expansion. These 

include regulatory restrictions on hemp bioproducts and the use of hemp leaves and flowering heads as 

feedstock. Additionally, there is a lack of public awareness about hemp's benefits, insufficient 

investment in processing capabilities, and limited hemp processing infrastructure, all contributing to 

reduced consumer demand for hemp products. High transport and water costs, along with a shortage of 

suitable hemp varieties for Victoria's climate and growing conditions, further compound these 

obstacles. 

While the current legal framework provided by the Drugs, Poisons, and Controlled Substances Act 1981 

regulates industrial hemp (low-THC cannabis), there is a need for a dedicated Industrial Hemp Act with 

comprehensive guidelines to significantly enhance industry growth by providing clarity and certainty to 

stakeholders. The existing stringent regulation surrounding hemp leaves and flowering heads has 

considerably restricted the industry's potential uses and value, limiting exploration to seeds and fibre. 

Thus, reevaluating these restrictions could unlock the industry's full potential, allowing for the 

utilisation of the entire low-THC industrial hemp plant, including seeds, flowers, and stalks, and 

promoting manufacturing opportunities. 

Addressing the importance of regulatory reform, the Tasmanian Government is currently conducting an 

Industrial Hemp Act review to evaluate the appropriateness of existing regulations and identify areas for 

improvement. Stakeholders in Tasmania view this review as a chance to empower farmers to leverage 

all parts of the low-THC industrial hemp plant, enabling them to explore manufacturing opportunities 

and expand their market access on a global scale. 

To foster industry growth, streamlining processes and current regulatory requirements, such as the 

application licensing process, is also crucial to alleviate the burden on businesses. Moreover, addressing 






